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A Beacon Of Hope 

From The Desk Of District Governor James Browning 

 The second cabinet meeting will be held October 23rd, 2010, at the First United Methodist Church, Port Neches, 
TX.  We hope that members of 2-S1 turn out in good numbers to take care of the business of our district!  Our speaker at 
lunch for this cabinet meeting will be Trish Wilson from the Texas Lions Camp.  Weõll also have a short presentation by a 
representative of the Special Olympics.  

 Please donõt forget that the Peace Poster contest is coming up.  The theme for this year is òVision of Peace.ó  Make 
sure that I have all entries that should be post marked no later than December 1, 2010.  For more information, contact Lion 
Diane Smith at 409-423-5382 or 409-423-2248. 

 Now is the perfect time to be on the look out for campers for the Summer of 2011.  Contact school principals, 
teachers, counselors and nurses so that they can be telling prospective campers and their parents about the Texas Lions camp. 

 

Texas Lions Hall of Fame 

 The purpose of the Texas Lions Hall of Fame is to bestow an honor upon the outstanding Lions in Texas who have 
given unselfishly of their time and talents to further the cause of humanitarian services.  Lions year 2010-2011 will honor 
such a Lion for 2-S1. 

 To be nominated, the prospective honoree must meet the following minimum standards: 

Be an active or deceased member with at least 15 years service. 

Have provided outstanding dedicated service to Lionism beyond the call of duty. 

Have provided other than Lionism service to community, state and nation. 

Have accomplished special achievements in a contribution to humanitarian service for those less fortunate. 

Not solicited in any manner for this recognition. (this would automatically eliminate the soliciting candidate for this 
year.) 

A Committee of five members of 2-S1 has been selected and will choose this outstanding Lion.  Nominations are to 
be made directly to me no later than January 15, 2011 at the Cabinet meeting Livingston. 

 

 Hope to see you in Port Neches! 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

James H. Browning 

District Governor, 2-S1 
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Sid L. Scruggs III  
A few years ago I took part in an eyeglass mission. Some of the elderly people we 

helped had not seen well in years. You can imagine their joy when their vision was 

improved. I will never forget one elderly grandmother who received her first pair of 

glasses and then gazed at photos of her grandchildren. Tears rushed down her cheeks. 

I was moved with my own emotions. There is not a better feeling when you can see 

how you have helped someone. That grandmother got her sight back, but I saw first-

hand the value of our service and the importance of Lions recycling eyeglasses. 

This October I am asking Lions to make a service commitment. Certainly, Lions ex-

emplify selfless service, but Lions and their clubs can take community service to an-

other level. We do a great job but we can do more. 

The service pledge complements the global service action campaigns this year. I am urging Lions to provide ex-

panded service related to youth, sight, hunger and the environment during specific times of the year. Our service 

is truly a beacon of hope. 

We must continuously remind ourselves we are all about service. Perhaps the fellowship is what attracted some of 

us to Lions, and we donõt want to discount the satisfaction we gain from our Lions friends, but Lions remain Lions 

because of the satisfaction they get from helping those in need. If we are not making a difference in peopleõs lives, 

we are no different from any social organization. Our motto òWe Serveó is our mission. 

Our actions tell the world who we are. Therefore, in October I urge each Lion to make a conscious decision to 
become even more involved in club service activities. Please formalize this renewed commitment by completing 
the Lions online service commitment pledge. Completing the pledge will give you an extra motivation to become 
more involved in community service. The end result will be that someone in your community will have a better 
life and you will have that good feeling, realizing you have made the difference. 

All clubs should take part in the commitment to service campaign by assessing their level of service, the needs of 

their community and the steps to be taken to expand their service. Clubs should pay particular attention to their 

signature service project, or implement one if they do not have one. A club should have a project for which it is 

known and admired. Signature or significant projects enhance our visibility, increase the pride of members and 

serve as a reason for membership in the club. 

Next month letõs be the best Lions we can be by purposely re-committing ourselves to service. Letõs be who we 
are: L-I-O-N-S, Loving Individuals Offering Needed Service. 

Service at the Forefront for Lions 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/about-lions/our-leadership/meet-the-leaders/presidents-message-print.php##
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A Message from our 1st Lady Jayne Browning  

 

Hello again and Happy Fall!  

 

September is gone and with it the start of visiting the 56 clubs in 2 -S1.  By the 

way for those of you who may not know where the "S" comes from, it stands 

for the last letter in Texas. Each of the 16 districts uses one of the letters in 

Texas. You know that until husband became governor I did not know some of 

these tidbits.  Maybe there should be a spouseôs night out club meeting where 

the ones not Lions could find out about Lionism.  This past month we have met 

some TERRIFIC people as we have visited the clubs.  We have shared some won-

derful home cooked meals and discovered new restaurants with yummy menus.  

We even helped celebrate a 50th wedding anniversary at the Chester Club 

meeting.  What a wide variety of projects there are going on; pancake to chili 

suppers, bike rides to rodeos and clean -up days.  Zone meetings seem to be good 

places to hear about all the club projects going on in the area.  

 

Now to continue a bit more on the convention trip to Australia.  We flew into 

Sydney on the east coast, but immediately flew to Darwin, 4 hours north.  This 

is Crocodile Dundee area.  In fact we went to an outcrop shown in the first 

movie.  We did 2 boat trips looking at crocs -remember the scene in "Jaws" 

where the sheriff says we need a bigger boat, well,  we saw one salty that 

made me think the same thing.  We had an aboriginal guide, who also did a dem-

onstration on spear hunting and showed us edible things in nature --like grubs --

yum!  Up north is where we also saw many early rock paintings, giant termite 

mounds, and our first poisonous snake -a (fortunately dead) Tai -Pan.  Being near 

the equator even winter time is warm so things still crawled.  

 

More next month,  

 Jayne  

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

James Browning 

184 FM 1251 

Beckville, TX 75631 

R: 903-693-3940 

B: 903-693-3801 

j_jbrowning@hotmail.com 

 

 

1st VICE GOVERNOR 

James Richardson 

Rt. 1 Box 167 

Kirbyville, TX 75956 

R: 409-423-5880 

jimbet333@netzero.net 

 

2nd VICE GOVERNOR 

Ray Chamness 

126 Cottage Rd. 

Carthage, TX 75633 

R: 903-694-9003 

C: 903-235-6515 

chamnessr@att.net 

 

CABINET SECRETARY  

Randall Morris 

825 N Creekwood Rd. 

Vidor, TX 77662 

R-409-745-3788 

B-409-201-2053 

F: 409-745-0869 

hrmorris@flash.net 

CABINET SECRETARY REC.  

Lion Billie Blackburn 

7195 Hurley Dr. 

Beaumont, TX 77708 

R-409-898-3797 

blackburnw@att.net 

 

CABINET TREASURER  

Harold Yost 

1306 Brookwood 

Lufkin, TX 75904 

R-936-632-7821 

C-936-675-2210 

yosd@myinu.net 
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Letõs Think Club Membership Retention 

 

Member Retention has been and will be one of the greatest challenges weõll face if we donõt take 
steps to stop our loss of club members. We all need to shoulder the load  and focus on what is im-
portantékeeping the good Lions we worked so hard to get...What will our membership Mile-
stone be for the 2010/2011 Lions year? 

Letõs set a goal and focus to never fall below that number again. We have had as many as 2,100 
members in our district. Our Lions year started with 1,962 members. At present we are -36 in net
-gain. (1926) We need to work toward our Milestone of 2,100 members. I think we should con-
sider this number as a reverse goal. That is instead of trying to reach 2,100 memberséletõs focus 
on never falling below 2,100 again. 

To begin with, letõs not be so eager to drop members. There may be a good reason beyond our 
knowledge for their non-attendance. Consider making attempts to speak to the Lion through his/
her sponsor or by using the Lions Exit Interview. That Interview is an easy approach to asking the 
right questions and helps make an uncomfortable situation much less tricky. 

The interview may find that your club has a few disagreeable situations that could be easily reme-
died. But, that might require a little change from your clubõs leadership. 

Finally in these economic times, you may have a member who has been a great Lion for many years 
but just lost his/her job or maybe their spouse has suffered similar circumstances. 

Should you drop them for this? Or should you find a way to help carry the load until they get back 
on their feet? Wouldnõt they be grateful? Wouldnõt they be more committed to Lionism because 
they experienced, first hand, what WE SERVE is all about? Again letõs not be so eager to drop 
members. There are many reasons not mentioned in this article for a member not attending meet-
ings or paying dues. 

Lions Clubs International says that the three major reasons for club failures are: 1) lengthy boring 
meetings, 2) lack of meaningful involvement and, 3) club cliques and politics. Is your club guilty of 
one of these atrocities? Whose job is it to find out? Whose job is it to try to fix it? 

The job and responsibility of club member retention belongs to all of us. We all must act. Can we 
depend on you? 

 

                                                                                                           PDG Waldo Dalchau 

                                                                                                           2-S1 Retention Chair 
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Thoughts from 1st Vice District Governor 

Jimmy Richardson 

I had the opportunity to visit a couple of zone meetings this month. It is very encouraging to hear 
the good things that are going on in the different clubs. It would be even better if more clubs were 
able to participate in these meetings. The message from the District Governor was òwe need to in-
crease our membership, we especially need younger people.ó What can we do to attract the 
younger people? 

The south end of our district has been hard hit by tragedy this month. At a West Orange football 
game the quarterback, Reggie Garrett had just thrown a touchdown pass, came to the sideline and 
collapsed. A couple of weeks later Newton was playing Buna and Newton's coach, Curtis Barbay, 
collapsed on the sideline. The loss of these people affected not only the teams, the schools, the 
communities, but the whole area. As Lions we strive to serve our communities, if this is only to 
hold these people up in our prayers.  

I look forward to a great rest of the year, and remember if each of us were to ask just 1 person to 
become a Lion it would make a vast difference. 

 

Serving together 

Jimmy Richardson 

Jimbet333@netzero.net 

 

Membership Extension By PDG Moe Cully  

 

Governor Browning is asking for your help this year. Do you have any ideas for a New Lions Club 
in a community? If you would be willing to help organize a club, contact Lion Moe Cully at 409-
985-5628.     We don't want to forget extension in your home club. New members mean that your 
club can do more service in your community. That can be a big plus. If you are the first Lion to 
read this, and call Moe to receive the prize! Hopefully each and every member is extending an in-
vitation to someone in your community. We all need to invite someone to join us. It is going to get 
better because "We Care." Remember the ten two letter words, "if it is to be, it is up to me." 
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Diabetic Awareness 

     I am Mark Moses, District Committee Member for Diabetes Awareness.   

I am just getting started moving forward with Diabetes Awareness for our district.  A 

special thank you to our Zone Cabinet Members for their assistance in getting started on 

this journey. 

     Current Goals for 2010-11: 

  1) Have a guest speaker, make a Diabetes Awareness Presentation at each club this fall/

winter. 

  2) Have a district contest for high school students for diabetes awareness.  The winner 

will compete in state convention contest, representing our district. 

    In recent years, We have not had a contestant in state contest.  1st place at state con-

test is a $3,000 scholarship.  

     I will be doing my very best to lead this project, but to be successful, I will truly need 

help from my fellow Lions.  I am looking forward to working with all the Clubs in our 

District.  Any suggestions, advice, or recommendations would be greatly appreciated.  

 

My contact information is not correct in our district directory for e-mail and phone num-

bers. Please update your copy of district directory on bottom of page 47 as follows: 

 

DIABETIC AWARENESS  

Lion Mark Moses  (Kathy)  

525 Park Place 

Carthage, TX  75633 

markmoses@bellsouth.net 

R: 903-690-9290 

C: 337-322-2772 

mailto:markmoses@bellsouth.net
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT 2-S1 

 EYE SCREENING COMMITTEE 

  

On September 18, the 2S1 Screening Committee did an screening as part of the 
Jefferson County Health Fair in Beaumont.  A total of 51 people were registered. A 
total of 33 people were given glasses; 12 either did not need glasses, had insur-
ance, or had new glasses and 6 people were referred to see a doctor. One lady 
had been praying for glasses because she hadn't been able to see well for about 3 
years and couldn't afford glasses.  One day she found the flyer for the health fair in 
her mailbox and she came to see us.  She received some glasses that fitted her 
perfectly.  She cried "crocodile" tears for joy -- what a blessing for us to have been 
able to help her with her vision.  She is pictured with PDG Charlie Tarver. 

  

As you can tell by the volunteers pictured, almost all were from the south.  We 
have two screenings in the north scheduled in October - one on the 23rd in Garri-
son and one on the 30th in San Augustine and we need help.  The plan for this dis-
trict committee is to have volunteers trained from the North and the South to take 
turns helping with screenings.  We can train a little as we go, but it would be great if 
some of the clubs in the north (and some more from the south) might send some of 
their members to Midland for certification.  It's a great experience and the members 
will learn so much in those three days.   

  

Please see the article below from the TLERC in Midland.  It gives more details 
about the training - where to go, who to contact, what is taught, etc. As long as 
there are even a couple of students, they will have a training.  There is a class 
every month - in October the dates are the 14th, 15th, and 16th.  Monthly screen-
ings are held on the 3rd Saturday of each month and training is held each Thurs-
day and Friday immediately preceding the screening. 

  

Please consider attending a training and receiving certification from the TLERC.  It 
is a great learning experience and a lot of fun - especially if you car pool.  

  

 Blessings, Jennie     
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Pictured are the volunteers who served at the Jefferson County Health Fair Eye 
Screening in Beaumont on September 18.  Seated from left to right are:  Lions 
Jennie Brady, Pt. Arthur Founders; Irma Dowden, Jasper Evening; Billie Black-
burn, Beaumont Breakfast; Phyllis Burris, Pt. Arthur Founders; and Gina Des-
marias, Pt. Arthur Founders. 1st Row Standing:  Lions Ray Avila, Pt. Arthur 
Founders; Reg Garner, Pt. Arthur Founders; PDG Charlie Tarver, Silsbee; Carl 
Dahlquist, Jasper Evening; Chet Garner, Pt. Arthur Founders; Les Lucas, Pt. Ar-
thur Founders; and Pat Brady, Pt. Arthur Founders.  2nd Row Standing: Lions 
Robert Blackburn, Beaumont Breakfast; and PDG Moe Cully, South County 
Breakfast. 
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Thinking Camp?  You should be! 
 

October is a time of changing weather and football games.  Whoõs thinking about camp, this time 
of year?  Youõd be surprised.  Now is exactly the time to be thinking about camp and those poten-
tial campers you see at football games and around the community functions during the holidays.  
Donõt forget to be involved in your community and the things that it offers kids and their families.  
Youõd be amazed at how many potential camper contacts you can make.  Always keep a camp bro-
chure or website information handy for parents to know more about what TLC has to offer.  Plus, 
donõt forget about those campers that came to TLC this past summer or summers before.  If they 
are still eligible, keep them up to date on registrations beginning in mid-January, so they can come 
back, too! 

 

This is a great time to plan a spring event to reach parents or school administrators and teachers, 
who are in contact with potential campers every day.  Try a parent / camper night in February 
with refreshments and a camper testimonials or an informative talk by your District Camp Direc-
tor or another Camp source to get potential campers excited about coming to TLC.  The clubs, 
areas, and districts that have tried an event 
like this have seen increases in their camper 
numbers each summer.  Plan it now and 
see the results in 2011õs summer sessions 
and the lives of families in your commu-
nity. 

 

Texas Lions Camp is always buzzing with 
activity, either wrapping up camp, planning 
camp or doing camp.  No matter the time 
of year, TLC is gearing up for kids and their 
next big adventure in the upcoming sum-
mer session.  As fall begins, TLC counts on 
generous and committed individuals like 
you, to provide these awesome opportuni-
ties for campers from all over Texas, 
through your club involvement for TLC, 
community efforts promoting TLC, and 
personal giving to TLC.  We are able to do 
so much for so many, because of you.  
Thank you and remember,  

THINK CAMP! 
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Texas Lions Camp 2011 Summer Picnic Schedule 

 Registration Begins October 1! 

 

If your club would like to participate in a Sunday refreshment stand during registration, a Sunday 
night picnic dinner, a Friday lunch picnic, Friday afternoon watermelon party, Friday night dinner 
picnic or even as an Awards Ceremony sponsor, we would love for you to get involved.  We have 
definite descriptions and requirements for each of the activities to be considered before signing up.  
Please read each activity and help us by taking on what your group can handle. If your club is 
small, connect with another club in your area and band together to take part in one of these special 
events.  The number of Lions listed is the minimum required.  

 

Sunday Refreshment Stand: (4+ Lions needed) Handicap weeks 1:30-5 pm, Diabetic Weeks 
12:30-4pm (around a $100 investment for the club in expenses) 

Sunday Dinner Picnic: (12+ Lions needed for 2 serving lines) Served at 6 pm all weeks 
(whatever expenses to fix food or purchase in town and served by Lions) (Special Menu require-
ments for Diabetic Weeks that must be followed ð contact camp for details) 

Friday Lunch Picnic: (12+Lions needed for 2 serving lines) Served at 12 noon during Handicap 
weeks (whatever expenses to fix food or purchase in town and served Lions)  

Friday Watermelon Picnic: (8+ Lions needed for 2 serving lines) Served at 3 pm during 
Handicap weeks (whatever expenses to bring melons or have the camp order produce and then 
invoice the club) 

Friday Camper Dinner Picnic: (12+ Lions needed for 2 serving lines) Served at 5 pm every 
week (whatever expenses to fix food or purchase in town and served by Lions) (Special Menu re-
quirements for Diabetic Weeks that must be followed ð contact camp for details) 

Friday Parent Dinner: (10+ Lions needed for 2 serving lines) Served at 5 pm in the Dining 
Hall for Diabetic Weeks only (whatever expenses to fix food or purchase in town and serve by Li-
ons) 

Friday Awards Night: (8+ Lions needed) must be at camp by 6:30 pm and stay through Awards 
which end around 9 pm (no expenses known)  

 

The Summer Camp Schedule is officially set and is posted below. The weeks are marked handi-
capped (H1, H2, etc) and diabetic (D1 and D2). We also have a pilot program week with Down 
Syndrome Campers (Downs).   Get with your club members and find a few dates that will suit 
your schedules and then email Trish Wilson at twilson@lionscamp.com on and not be-
fore October 1, with the following information: 

mailto:twilson@lionscamp.com
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Club name (and other clubs involved if a district or area project) 

Contact person(s); address; phone # (cell phone preferred) 

First, second, and third choices of Picnic projects and Date 

Number of members that will be attending, including other clubs that might 
serve along with yours. 

 

The picnics are on a first come and first serve status and the sooner your club can 
make plans to attend and register on Oct 1, the more likely you will be to get the 
date that you really want.  Your registration confirmation will be sent ASAP so that your group 
will know how to plan.  If you would like more information donõt hesitate to contact Trish Wilson 
at 830-896-8500 x 243 and sheõll be glad to help in anyway possible.  Weõll see you soon! 
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We Are All Challenged 

 

For some it is our job and for others it is a family challenge.  It may be a relationship or financial challenge. For many it is a 
health or physical challenge but . . . . . 

 

. . .  . .we are Lions and we are all challenged in a different and special way.  We are challenged òto serveó.  
We are specifically challenged by Helen Keller to be òKnights of the Blindó!  

 

It is because of that challenge that Lions International undertook Sight First I & II.  It is because of that challenge that the 
Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center (TLERC) was born, and it took many Texas Lions with great òvisionó, who accepted 
that challenge, to make it happen. 

 

The problem with this kind of challenge is that while we have the òvisionó to make it happen, many times we are not visionar-
ies.  In other words, we donõt look to the future to assure we keep meeting the challenge. 

 

That is why TLERC created its òVisionary Knights of the Blindó program ð to assure a continuing flow of income to 
make sure we can keep sending millions of recycled glasses abroad, to make sure we can keep making new glasses in our lab, 
to make sure we can replace equipment when needed, and to make sure we can continue to train Lions inside or outside of 
the US to help the visually impaired. 

 

If you are a Club President, invite your TLERC District Director to give your members a program.  Our Directors have a 
slide show which they can present.  Many of them have actually travelled abroad on our mission trips and have some really 
great stories to tell.  Some are heart-warming, some are heart-wrenching, but all are stories of people whose lives were pro-
foundly changed by Lions.  If you donõt know who your TLERC Director is, ask your District Governor or call our office 
(432-683-3611). 

 

If you are a Lion, please look into your heart ð right now ð today ð and become a òVisionary Knight of the Blindó.  If 
there is no enrollment form in this newsletter, you can get one off the Texas Lions State website, from your TLERC District 
Director, or call our office and we will send you one. 

 

Itõs as little as $100/year (or $10/month on bank draft) or you can pick any higher amount you wish.  We are currently de-
signing a special medallion for those who become Visionary Knights.  Our goal is 25 òVisionary Knights of the 
Blindó from every MD2 District by June 30, 2011 and everyone who joins by that date will be considered a Charter Mem-
ber. 

 

Please be a visionary.  Please accept the challenge today!! 

 

Lion Tom Blase, TLERC Promotions Director 
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TLERC Screening Education Training 
 

 The Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center offers volunteer training in refractive screening and recycled eyeglass 
usage at their center at 2550 Flynt Ave in Midland, Texas each month. This training provides lay persons the hands-on prac-
tice and information on the equipment and skills needed to provide recycled eyeglasses to individuals in developing countries 
and/or in screening clinics in other areas. 

 Our condensed class is normally scheduled to start on the Thursday prior to the third Saturday of each month with 
students receiving instruction and equipment usage on Thursday and Friday. Saturday gives the students an opportunity to 
use their new skills by participating in a local eye screening clinic at the center. 

 The class includes the basic introduction of the anatomy and physiology of the eye; the set-up of an effective refrac-
tive clinic system; necessary paperwork and controls of a clinic system; visual acuity determination; use of optical equipment 
including Lensometer, Auto-refractor, Tonometer & Focometer; the pulling and selection of TLERC recycled eyeglasses and 
the adjustment and fitting of eyeglasses. 

 The students leave the center with a general knowledge of the included subjects and can develop a higher level of 
expertise with continued use. They will also be able to train others once they have practiced the skills they are introduced to 
here. 

 There is no charge for this training except for a minimal expense for materials (usually around $3.00), but the stu-
dents are responsible for their own expenses for transportation, lodging and food while in Midland. (the Midtown Hotel is 
located near the center at 3100 W. Wall Street - 432-699-4144  fax  432-699-7639). 

 For additional information or to register for the training contact PDG Bob Edwards at 432-683-3611 or fax 432-699
-6233. 
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Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center 
 Mail Donations and Forms To:  401 N. Colorado, Suite 100    Midland, TX  79701 

tlerc@attglobal.net   432-683-3611 
 

       

Donor Name(s): ________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Address: ________________________________________City: _______________________ State: ______ ZIP: ___________ 
  
Phone, Cell, Pager: _____________________________________________ Email: __________________________________ 
 
Lions Club Affiliation: _______________________________________________________ District: ______________________ 
 

 

Fellowship Gifts  
 

Ǐ $1000 Gold Vision      Ǐ $500 Silver Vision        Ǐ $250 Bronze Vision 

 
Name of Honoree for Plaque (Please print clearly): ____________________________________________________________ 
Please use a separate form for each gift.  Plaque will be sent directly to the address listed above. 
 

 

Visionary Knights of the Blind ï Payment Options 
 

Visionary òKnights of the Blindó are a special breed of òCATó, meeting the plea of Helen Keller by recognizing that 
her challenge to Lions is never ending.  Such Visionaries understand that our financial support must be ongoing. 

 

1.  Recurring Annual Payments ï Please select the annual level you wish to donate and send your check to the address                                                                 
above.  A reminder letter will be sent to you each year on the anniversary of your 
enrollment as a Visionary Knight of the Blind. 

             
        Ǐ $100 (minimum)   Ǐ $150     Ǐ $250     Ǐ $500    Ǐ $_______ (other annual amount) 

 

2.  Monthly Bank Draft ï Please select the monthly amount you wish TLERC to draft monthly from your bank account. 
     Drafts will be on the 15th of each month (or the 1st business day thereafter).  Then follow the  
     instructions below by completing and signing the form and attaching a voided check.  Please 
     return this form to the address above. 

  
               Ǐ $10      Ǐ $15       Ǐ $25       Ǐ $50       Ǐ $_______ (other monthly amount) 

  

Instructions for Monthly Automatic Draft: 
1) Enter amount of monthly automatic draft below   2) Sign and date all lines marked with an óXõ   3) Attach a VOIDED check to this form 
 

To The Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center: 
I have given order to (print name of your Financial Institution): _______________________________________________ to honor for you  
as they become due, on my monthly drafts and charge same to my account with this financial institution.  This authorization will remain  

in effect until revoked by me in writing. 
 

Enter amount of monthly automatic draft selected above: $________________ (minimum $10) 
 

Please sign and date below ï use signature(s) required on your account: 
 
X_____________________________________ Date: ___/___/______     X_________________________________ Date: ___/___/______                                                                                                                                                      

                                                         (second signature only if 2 signatures required on check) 
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Zone 1-B Meeting Sept. 20-2010 

 

The following clubs participated in the first Zone 1- B meeting on September 20, 2010 in New 
Summerfield at the Tri-County Livestock Community Room: Alto, Rusk, Nacogdoches, and New 
Summerfield. Club members enjoyed sharing project and ideas for the 2010-11 year while being 
entertained by "The Lykins" Band. Everyone has a great year and activities planned.  
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www.texasleos.org  

 

MD2 STATE LEO CONFERENCE 

November 12-14, 2010 

 

Premier High School of North Austin 

1835-A Kramer Lane 

 Austin, Texas 

 

This annual fun, energizing and educational event brings Leos from around the state together 
to gain leadership skills, network opportunities, share club success stories, enjoy the camara-
derie and companionship of Leos and learn how Leos function at the state and international 
scale. 

  

It also allows Leos to return to their clubs brimming with new service project ideas and fund 
raising ideas they can use right away.  I look forward to seeing your club in November. 

 

Embassy Suites Austin-Arboretum 

9505 Stonelake Boulevard  

Austin, Texas 

 

Spacious Two-Room Suites Sleep 6, Complimentary Cook-to-Order  

Breakfast, Indoor Pool, Fitness Center, & Free High Speed Internet 

$119.00 nightly.  Make reservation by calling:   (800) 362-2779 

& mention dates and code MD 2 for special rate. 

www.embassysuites.com  

 

http://www.texasleos.org/
http://www.embassysuites.com/


MD 2 STATE LEO CONFERENCE  

òA BEACON OF HOPEó 

 

NOVEMBER 12-14, 2010                          
 

Premier High School North                                               1835-A Kramer Lane                           

Austin, Texas                                
For questions call: 512-203-5972                                                        Lion Liz Bumguardner                                                         

The MD 2 TEXAS LEO COUNCIL has planned another exciting and active conference for all Texas LEOS. 

The Conference will be held in Austin, Texas on November 12-14, 2010.  There will be Officers, Advisor, & Dis-
trict Chair Training, Team Building Exercises, the latest State and International Leo News, Lions/Leo Charities and 
Community Service Projects and Fund Raiser Forums.  Please complete the enclosed registration form.  You may 
fill out one registration form and attach a list of your participants to include their information requested or complete 
one for each individual attending.   There is a special early registration package or you can register for individual 
functions.  Sessions on Saturday will be held at Premier High School of North Austin.  Registration, Social Activities 
and Closing Session will be held at the Embassy Suites Austin ð Arboretum.  Suites have been blocked with special 
rates for Leos Clubs.  All persons attending any portion of the conference must pay the registration fee of $10.00.  
This includes Leo Members, Advisors, Lions, and adults chaperoning a group to the conference.  The luncheon on 
Saturday will be held at Premier High School and will feature a special keynote speaker.  Following the Saturday 
sessions we will meet for dinner and fun at Dave & Busters.  Afterwards, everyone will return to the Embassy Suites 
for a teen dance in the Remington Ballroom, where the youth can get better acquainted.  We hope that you will 
plan to participate in the entire conference.                                       Please make arrangements as soon as possible so 
that suites and meal arrangements can be finalized.                                                    

Contact Embassy Suites Austin-Arboretum directly at:  (800) 362-2779 Mention dates and code MD2 
for special rate.   

Spacious Two-Room Suites Sleep 6, Complimentary Cook-to-Order Breakfast, Indoor Pool, Fitness 
Center, & Free High Speed Internet        $119.00 nightly. www.austinarboretum.embassysuites.com 
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FIRST TIME ATTENDEES CHECK HERE                            

CONFERENCE REGISTRATION FORM 
Name and Title                                      Club Name                                         District                 Delegate 

                                                                                                                                                       YES   NO 

Address                                                  City                         State          Zip            Telephone 

E-mail address: 

*Register by October 22, 2010 and receive $10.00 discount.  
** First-time attendees register by October 22, 2010 and receive $10.00 off. 

*** Groups register by completing this form and attaching a list of attendees name, title, address and email.   

Dates and Functions    First-Timers 

Register Before 

Oct. 22
nd 

 

Registration 

Before 

Oct. 22
nd

  

Registration 

After 

Oct. 22
nd

 

Total 

Number of 

Tickets 

Total Cost 

Discount Package:  
Pizza-n-Pool Party, Conference 

Reg. Fee, ñMove to Growò 

Luncheon, Closing Session  

 

 

$40.00 

 

 

$50.00 

 

 

$60.00 

  

Conference Registration Fee 

All  Attendees ( including Lions 

and Non-Lions) Must Register  

 

$10.00 

 

$10.00 

 

$15.00 

  

Friday Nov. 12, 2010 

Managerôs Reception 

Pizza Party 

 

 N/C 

$5.00 

 

N/C 

$5.00 

 

N/C 

$5.00 

  

Friday, Nov. 12, 2010 
Pool Party  

 

N/C 

 

N/C 

 

N/C 

  

Saturday, Nov. 13, 2010 

A BEACON OF HOPE 

Luncheon 

 

$10.00 

 

$15.00 

 

$20.00 

  

Saturday, Nov. 13, 2010 

DAVE-N-BUSTERS 

Dinner & Games 

 

$15.00 

 

$20.00 

 

$20.00 

  

Saturday Nov. 13, 2010 

TEEN DANCE   

 

N/C 

 

N/C 

 

N/C 

  

Sunday, Nov. 14, 2010 

CLOSING SESSION   

 

N/C 

 

N/C 

 

N/C 

  

Send check payable to:  TEXAS LEO COUNCIL           c/o Lion Elizabeth Bumguardner             

                8520 Axis                                      

        Austin, Texas 78749 

        (512) 292-8777      
liz.bumguardner@gmail.com 

MD2 STATE LEO CONFERENCE 

November 12-14, 2010 
Austin, Texas 

Premier High School of North Austin 
1835-A Kramer Lane 

Saturday, November 13, 2010 (8 a.m. ï 5 p.m.)  

Embassy Suites Austin-Arboretum  
9505 Stonelake Boulevard 

Spacious Two-Room Suites Sleep 6, Complimentary Cook-to-Order 

Breakfast, Indoor Pool, Fitness Center, & Free High Speed Internet 
$119.00 Nightly.  Make reservation by calling:  (800) 362-2779 

& mention dates and code MD 2 for special rate.  (blocked suites) 

www.embassysuites.com  

 



CARTHAGE LIONS CLUB 

Congratulates 

DG James & Jayne Browning 

1st VDG James & Betty Richardson 

2nd VDG Ray & Sandra Chamness 

PDG James Marshall 

PDG Bruce Rickert 

PDG Chet Stout 

& 

Lions of Carthage Lions Club 

We Meet 

Every Thursday Noon 

Masonic Lodge - N Davis 

Visitors Welcome 

 

 

   

 

   

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR  
JAMES BROWNING & JAYNE  

 

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
JAMES RICHARDSON & BETTY  

 

2nd VICE DISTRICR GOVERNOR 
RAY CHAMNESS & SANDRA  

 

 

WE SERVE 

 

PDG DEWEY STERLING AND SUZANNE  
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Beaumont Breakfast Lions Club 

òLiving to Serveó for 43 years Proudly Supports 

DG James Browning and Jane 

1st VDG James Richardson and Betty 

2nd VDG Ray Chamness and Sandra 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Home Club of District Recording Secretary 

Billie Blackburn 

Zone 3B Chair Robert Blackburn 

The 8th Annual Charity Bowling Tournament 



CONGRATULATIONS !  

 

 

District Governor James Browning 

and Partner in Service Jayne 

1st Vice District Governor James Richardson 

and Partner in Service Betty 

2nd Vice District Governor Ray Chamness 

and Partner in Service Sandra 

 

Leadership for 

òLiving To Serveó 

and 

òA Beacon of Hopeó 

 

Garrison Lions Club 

Home Club of  

PDG Dr. Bonita Lowrie 
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THE NEDERLAND PROFESSIONAL LIONS CLUB  

Congratulates and Supports  

District Governor  

Lion James Browning and Jayne 

1st Vice Governor  

Lion James Richardson and Betty 

2nd Vice Governor 

Lion Ray Chamness and Sandra 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home Club Of  

PDG Lion Fred Renkema 

& Lion Rita 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home Club Of 

PDG Vera LeBlanc  

District 2-S1  

LIBERTY, INTELLIGENCE, OUR NATIONõS 
SAFETY  

Club Meetings First & Third Mondays 6:30pm at  

The Schooner Restaurant in Nederland 

Kirbyville Lions Club 

Wishes 

District Governor  

James Browning & Jayne 
 

1st Vice District Governor 

James Richardson & Betty 
 

2nd Vice District Governor 

Ray Chamness & Sandra 

The Best !! 

Home Club Of 

PDG Doyel Chandler 
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We Wish Continued 

Success To  

District Governor   

James Browning 

& Jayne Browning 

Vice District Governor         

James Richardson                            

& Betty Richardson 

Lufkin Host Lions Club                                                              
One of the Largest Lions Clubs In The World 

Home Club of                                                                                
PDG Jean Shotwell 1937-38                                                                  
PDG Sam Robinson 1957-58                                                                  
PDG Otto Smith Jr. 1968-69                                                                 
PDG Paul Mayberry 1972-73                                                                 
PDG Tom H. Gann 1986-87                                                                    
PCC Tom H. Gann 1994-95                                               

And  275  other Lions 
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Alto Lions Club 

Congratulates District Governor 

James Browning 

 

1st Vice Governor 

James Richardson 

 

2nd Vice Governor 

Ray Chamness 

 

Home Club of PDG  

David Middleton & ( Lion Holly ) 

Living Lionism Daily 

Corrections to Directory 

Any info in the directory that is wrong please send it to 
liondk@sbcglobal.net  along with the page #. 

P:47   DIABETIC AWARENESS  

 Lion Mark Moses  (Kathy) 
 525 Park Place  R:903 690-9290 
 Carthage, TX  75633 C:337 322-2772 
 markmoses@bellsouth.net 

  

 

 

 

D.G. Lion James Browning & Jayne  

1st V.D.G. Lion James Richardson & Betty  

2nd V.D.G. Lion Ray Chamness & Sandra  

mailto:markmoses@bellsouth.net

